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5th June 2014

Dear Parent/Carer

I have had a few queries about the Cashless Catering System we currently operate for the lunch system.  I would like to share with you the procedures that we currently follow to help you fully understand the system.

1. In the morning the class teacher asks the children what they are having for lunch along with taking the register.

2. This information is passed on to the kitchen staff.

3. The kitchen staff updates their online system with this information.

4. The kitchen staff produces a list of children who have ordered lunch but do not have enough money in their account to pay for lunch and give this to the office staff.  This list must be given to office staff by 11am.

5. Office staff check with pupils (by taking pupil out of class and discretely checking) to ensure that:

a. They are definitely having a school lunch that day; and
b. They have not forgotten to put their money in the machine

6. The office staff send a text message to parents of children, who after the previous check, still do not have enough funds in their account.  This will be done as close to 11am as possible, giving parents time to pay online or come into school to pay money into the machine before lunch.

7. In the afternoon the kitchen staff will give the office staff an updated list.  This list will highlight any children with a negative balance in their account.  At this point the office staff will issue those children with a Virtual Voucher.  This means that the debt will be transferred from the catering accounts to the school account.  The pupil will no longer show a negative amount on catering account as the school has now paid for their lunch.

8. The parents of the children who have been issued a Virtual Voucher will receive a text informing them and asking them to pay money into their account.

9. Each day, the office staff checks the account of children who have outstanding Virtual Vouchers and if there is enough money in the child’s account, they will use this to pay the outstanding amount.
I think some of the confusion has occurred as we have a number of pupils who have outstanding vouchers dating back for several weeks.  As and when money is paid into an account, the school is obligated to repay any outstanding vouchers.  For example:
Pupil A pays £10 into the machine to pay for school lunches this week.  He has two outstanding vouchers dating back to January.  These do not show as a negative balance on his account as the school has paid this money to the kitchen.  The school transfers the cost of the two outstanding lunches from his account leaving him funds to pay for three lunches this week.  On the fourth day his parents receive a text informing them there is insufficient funds to pay for lunch.
The procedures we are following are in accordance with guidelines issued by the Finance Department of East Renfrewshire Council.  

I have spoken to a few parents and I am aware that many of you would rather that your child was not spoken to in order to find out if they have forgotten to put money in the machine.  For the next three weeks we will have a trial period of not speaking to children and will remove Step 5 from the process.  This may mean that you receive a text when you have in fact provided your child with money that they have simply forgotten to pay in to the machine.  If this happens, I ask that you to call the office and let the staff know so they can go and remind the child to put their money in the machine.
I would like to thank you for your continued support.  If you have any questions or would like to discuss the procedures, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Siobhan McColgan 

Head Teacher
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